
Message from our District Foundation Chair PDG 
Jennie Herring 

Welcome to the 2020/2021 Rotary Year. 

The Zone Foundation Chairs under the leadership of PRIP Ian Riseley, 
now all meet quarterly via zoom. I have found this to be a very interesting 
and informative meeting. At the last meeting D9920 was given very high 
praise in that we had the highest return on our investment. To explain for 
every $US1 donated that our clubs and Rotarians have given to TRF 
through Annual Giving we have had a return of $US15.08. The highest in 
the Zone. The nearest District was one in Australia with $1 to $3. Average 
for NZ was $1 to $3 and Australia was $1 to $1.47. We deliver 14 Global 
Grants and 1 District Grant last year. So all our clubs and rotarians 
should be congratulated on their efforts in this regard. 
. 
Recently here has been some new decisions from TRF with regard to our 
Rotaractors as follows: 
● Rotaract clubs are allowed to be either the international or host sponsor
of a global grant beginning 1 July 2022, provided they have previously
partnered with a Rotary club on a global grant;
● Grants Centre will allow Rotaract clubs to be formally recognized as a
donor or partner on a global grant application;
● No rights or privileges previously afforded to Rotaractors as program
participants will be revoked.

So bearing this in mind if you are preparing to do a global grant in 2020- 
2021 please invite a Rotaract Club to be a part of it. Once they have 
partnered in one Global Grant they will be able to be an international or 
host club from 1 July 2022. 
. 
This Rotary year we do not have many Global Grants on the books so we 
are looking for GGs to support going forward. 
In the last days of June 2020 we managed to get the Kiribati Sanitation 
Project over the line and we are now awaiting Approval from the Rotary 
Foundation. This is the first Global Grant that the RC Tarawa will be 
hosting and we will continue to support them in this. 

Our 2020-2021 District Grant has been approved and money has arrived . 
If any clubs wish to have a presentation on The Rotary Foundation please 
do not hesitate to contact me. 

Jennie Herring 
Chair - Foundation 

        RI President Holger Knaack 

DG Craig Horrocks 

PDG Jennie Herring 

AUGUST 2020 



Newsflash!!! 
End Polio Ride a Train Friday 23 October 2020 

After last year’s successful inaugural event when $76K was raised by combined Districts 9910 & 9920, we 
promised with your support to bring together a Bigger, Better, Bolder repeat this year. Among some of the 
improvements are: D9910 will be including ferries so their north shore clubs can more easily participate and 
your Polio All Trains committee will work harder to get media outlets more engaged. 

Auckland is now currently sitting in Level 3 once again fighting Covid 19. We will beat this virus. 

We have just had it confirmed that we are all go for the 23 October 2020 with AT giving us the 
ALL GO. 

Anyone wanting to be involved with our committee please contact PDG Ron Seeto +6427 4593282 

END POLIO NOW 





Rotary enables ground-breaking social enterprise to train 
capable youths from poor backgrounds into world-class 
software developers. 

Madagascar doesn’t often feature in the headlines. Many of us 
will quickly associate it with a series of animated hit movies. 
Others may recall a biodiversity hotspot containing 5% of the 
world’s plants and animals. 

Lesser known is that it also contains 26 million people, 92% of who live 
on less than $1.90 per day, which makes it one of the very poorest countries in the world. But if Onja, a 
Rotary-backed social enterprise, and its students have their way, this won’t be the case for long. 

Initiated and led by Rotarian Simon Jones with the backing of Kevin Kevany and Gary Key, from the Rotary 
Club of St Johns (Rotary District 9920), a Rotary International Global Grant was awarded in July for a total of 
$112,170 US dollars. This will fund a full year of Software Development training for Onja’s pioneering class 
who have spent the last year following a highly intensive English programme. 

In Madagascar higher education is a privilege reserved for the 5% of people who can afford it. As a result, 
the majority of the most brilliant minds are limited to low-paying, unfulfilling careers. 

Designed to tackle this injustice, Onja consists of a school and an enterprise. The school offers English and 
software development training to talented students who otherwise couldn’t continue their education. The 
enterprise will employ graduates from the school to work as software developers. Offshore companies will 
then be able to hire these developers to work remotely. Profits generated will feed back into the school to 
educate more students, making the process completely self-funding. 

nja’s first class began in January 2019. Students climbed from zero English knowledge to upper 
intermediate English speakers in just one year. With crucial Rotary backing, students are now focused on 
their study of software development. Testament to their enormous talent and work ethic, they are well on 
track to become market-ready developers by the end of 2020. 
As early as January next year, students will graduate from the programme and will be available for work. 
Onja is intending to place them in long-term remote roles - so if you work in software, head to onja.org and 
learn about hiring a talented developer to work with you remotely. 

This is just the beginning of an exciting Rotary project that is set to spread true opportunity where it is most 
needed - and is a good reminder of how Rotary is playing a defining and leading role in these sorts of high 
impact, low cost initiatives. 

ROTARY UNLOCKING AFRICA’S NEXT TOP CODERS 

http://onja.org/


The Rotary Foundation Trustees and the RI Board of Directors both unanimously approved adding a new 
area of focus: supporting the environment. Creating a distinct area of focus for the environment will give 
Rotary members even more ways to bring about positive change in the world and increase our impact. 

More than $18million in Foundation global grant funding has been allocated to environment-related projects 
over the past five years. 

Supporting the environment becomes Rotary’s seventh area of focus, which are categories of service 
activities supported by global grants. It 
joins peacebuilding and conflict previous; disease prevention and treatment; water, sanitation and hygiene; 
maternal and child health; basic education and literacy; and community economic development. 

Grant applications for projects will be accepted beginning on 1 July 2021.



□ 

 
 

The New Zeala11d based Rotary Clubs can sent  heir donatiion and c.ontrilbutio11 for 
Annua'I Gi,vi1ngi andPdlio Plus by internet banking or cheque direct to dhe Rotary 
Foundation Administrator 9920 , stating what the amount is for, donating Hlmugh the 
club or charitable trust. Tax reoeipts are forwarded ii11 August/September. 

 
New Zealland Rotarians 
Most if not alll clubs have a Charitab1l e trust  The Rotarians should donate through their 
club's dharitable trust, who can issue individual Tax Donation Receiipt. The Club's 
charitable trust ca11 then folV!-lar d this total amount o:n to Rotary Foundation Administrator 
9920. The Club m Charitalbl!e trust shoulld emai1I  an Excel sheet widh tile Rotarian's name, 
11D number and Amount. This can be allocated 1.J11der the Rota ian's name a11d oredi1ted 
with RI to credit Rotariains wi1th dhe Tro:: Dona ion Receipt can claim the lessor of 33% of 
the donation on your taxable iincome. 

 
Donations Paul Harnis Society (PIHS) Members andl Sustainingi Members. 
These donatiions shoulld be padi  directly to Rotary 1Foundlatio11 Administrator 9920. Tax: 
r eceipts are forwarded in April/May 

 
Global Payment System 
llndivid1.J1al !Rotarians can make .a.  OJOafu:m. directl:y to Rotary Foundation nhm1.Jgh the RII 
webs1i1e. Using your access user name and password Wii lll help you through it. The 
Administrator iis advised and is credited to your club. 
Please Note: I lnforii inately the donation through this scheme is not New Zeal'and Tax 
ded1.Jotible. 

 
lntemet Bank1i ng 
Clubs or Individual! Rotarians can pay through Internet banking. 
Bank Account "Rotary Foundation 9920" 
02 0256 0333474 00,  Rete ence box:  "Club name".  Please email_ 
pdmwil!codc@gmail.com the arno1.Jn t and the alllocation ii.e. A11nu  al Giving or Polio and 
club name. 

 
Payment by Cheque 
Pllease Note: IDo not u1se c!heques as it iis  .ditf.ir.ult to deposit them at the Bank, 
especially duringthis pandemic, please use dhe internet bank!in g, much safer and 
rel1iable. 

 
Peter Wilcodk 
Rotary Found ation AdministratorDistrid 9920 
Mob 027 285 1763 

 
Note. The dona ions are transferred to RI Pamramatta before the15h of he mondh, any 
donations after hat are at the Rotary exchange rate for the next month. The Rotary 
year dloses for Donations0 11 31 May. 

New Zealland based 
C  

mailto:pdmwil!codc@gmail.com


 
 

Foundation Committee Chair PDG Jennie Herring 027 293 2095  herringjennie@gmail.com 

 
Global Grants 

 
Richard Thorpe 

 
021 289 7744 

 
 richma@xtra.co.nz 

 
Global Grant Administration 

 
Allan Mckay 

 
027 518,2309 

 
 allan.loismckay@gmail.com 

 
Stewardship (Club 
qualification) 

 
PDG Willard Martin 

 
029 576 6437 

 
 4kiwimartins@gmail.com 

 
Foundation Fund Administrator 

 
Peter Wilcock 

 
027 285 1763 

 
 pdmwilcock@gmail.com 

 
Committee Secretary 

 
Kathryn Harvey 

 
029 576 2792 

 
 Kathryn@kjhbusiness.co.nz 

Chair - End Polio Advocacy & 
Fund Raising 

PDG Ron Seeto 027 459 3282 ronseeto@ronseetoarchitect.co.nz 

Ambassadorial Scholarships Shefali Mehta 021 941 181  shefalim@pdl123.co.nz 

Peace Scholarships Byran Theunisen 027 579 7930  btheunisen@kpmg.co.nz 

Fundraising - Endowment & 
Major Gifts PHS DG Gary Langford 021 923 901 glangford.rotary@gmail.com 

Pacific Liaison Committee PDG Malini Raghwan 00679 999 3541  mraghwan@gmail.com 

District Governor ex offico Craig Horrocks 
  

District Governor Elect 

Ex Offico 

Steve Chaney   

District Governor Nominee 

Ex Offico 

Allan Smith   
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